
We are so thankful for your partnership in changing students’ lives and ultimately the world 
through Jesus.  God continues to use you mightily in our lives, as well as the lives of  college 
students in Southern California, Southeast Asia and around the world. 

This past month, we said goodbye to our latest class of  seniors (above left). It is difficult to see them all graduate after knowing 
and investing in them for four years, but we are excited about our three Core leaders as they have decided to intern with Epic - 
even one, Rebecca Hu, who Tricia has been discipling, will be on our team this fall.

We picked our leadership for next year (above right)- they are 3 returning leaders who will be juniors and 3 new leaders who will 
be sophomores. Epic at UCI has NO senior class for next year so leadership and the ministry will be young. On one hand, it 
will be great to have “young blood” - fresh minds and hearts for God but on the other, we will be lacking in experience and 
maturity a bit. We would love your prayers for the new team to bond, to feel empowered to reach the campus and grow in 
their own relationships with the Lord together.
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On June 1st, we were blessed with the opportunity to move to a 2 bedroom apartment just 5 
minutes from UC Irvine.  We are realizing how God provided this amazing space at a fraction of 
the cost of  what we thought since we qualified for low income housing.  It is so nice having a 
kids room and an extra bathroom! Plus, we live right among many UCI students - we really hope 
to have more of  an impact for Christ by living in such a central location.

Our summer job is very different than our usual project staffing assignment.  Since Tricia’s due date is approaching, we were 
able to stay in Orange County mainly coaching the Southeast Asia Epic Summer Project during their week-long briefing and 
debriefing. Briefing was extremely busy as we sat in each team meeting and coached the four leaders, but we also enjoyed it 
and hopefully, depending on Tricia’s capacity, will coach them again when they return July 29th for debriefing.

Nich has been busy coaching new and returning interns who are cultivating their own team of  ministry partners to serve this 
upcoming school year.  He spends time on the phone weekly with 6 Epic male interns - all on different teams from Hawaii to 
LA.  His main job is to help train them to reach their financial goals each week while encouraging and praying for them.  
Other than that, we are working on raising more financial support as we are getting ready for Baby Boy Beebee - he has 
surpassed Naomi’s birth age of  34 weeks and has no complications!  Please pray that it will be a smooth delivery for Tricia as we only 
know what it is like to have an emergency delivery.

First of  all, we ask for your forgiveness in not sending an update since March!  We really appreciate you sticking beside us as 
we minister to our students and learn to function (and update you!) better as a family.  Baby Beebee #2 has yet to come (due 
date August 16th).  HE is a boy and we can’t wait to meet him any week now!
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